

## Minutes from section meeting, library, June 2<sup>nd</sup> at 12.45

### 1) **New employees/guests**

In the 'rust group' Sajid Ali and Tine Thach will be hired as post docs

### 2) **News from the PhD committee**

Govinda Shrestha will defend his PhD thesis on June 25<sup>th</sup>.

### 3) **New proposals, please enter into excel sheet on I:\PATENT\June 2, 2015**

An updated list of proposals is available at I:\PATENT\June 2, 2015

### 4) **News from last Institutleder møde**

Bemandingsplaner (Staffing lists) have been updated. For PATENT there are minor changes. The updated plans can be found at **I:\PATENT\June 2, 2015**

Two new committees have been established, one for 'Myndighedsbetjening' and one for Research. It was decided that section leaders will be members of these committees and that Per Kudsk will be head of the Research committee and Jørgen Eriksen will be head of the 'Myndighedsbetjenings' committee.

### 5) **AOB**

This was the last meeting before summer holidays. Section meeting dates for autumn (first Tuesday in the month) will be put in Outlook asap.

### 6) **SWOT (Strengths, Weaknesses, Opportunities and Threats)**

A part of the process of defining an updated strategy for the faculty, we have been asked to make a SWOT for the Section in the perspective of the new direction for the Institute that has been defined (*Bæredygtig produktion og vækst gennem forskning, rådgivning og undervisning i agroøkosystemer*). A draft SWOT was produced (distributed June 10<sup>th</sup>) that should be commented before summer.